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AHS JROTC honored for excellence 
 
The Air Force Junior Reserve Officers Training Corps program at Apollo High School has been 
recognized with two prestigious awards from the Headquarters, Air Education and Training 
Command.   
 
The Silver Star Community Service with Excellence Award recognizes the top 5 percent of all 
AFJROTC units, and is based on community service in support of schools and the local community. 
Apollo High School cadets provided 5,125 hours of service over the past year (April 10, 2017, to 
April 10, 2018). Cadet Leadership developed, coordinated and implemented a hygiene supplies and 
coat drive for our local veterans’ clinic. Cadets also participated in the Goodfellows Club Soup Day 
and the Multicultural Festival. Cadets participated in numerous Veterans Day Programs and annual 
Parades. Other major events in which most cadets participated were the Bataan Death March 
Memorial Walk and the Flag of America Retirement Ceremony. 
 
The AHS program was named a Distinguished Unit in recognition of personal growth and 
accomplishments of member cadets, contributions of the instructors as mentors, and the support of 
the school and community. 
 
Apollo AFJROTC instructors are Col. Edgar Paul (USAF, retired) and Command Chief Franklin 
Smith (USAF, retired). Col. Paul, who serves as senior aerospace science instructor at AHS, said, 
“Our Air Force has three core values: Integrity First, Service Before Self, and Excellence in All We 
Do.  I believe our cadets are the embodiment of those values.” 
 
Command Chief Franklin Smith, Aerospace Science Instructor takes great pride in his cadets. “The 
mission of AFJROTC is to develop citizens of character dedicated to serving their nation and 
community. The leadership and teamwork demonstrated by these cadets will make them an asset in 
any college, career or military service that they may choose,” Smith said. 
 
Principal Rick Lasley said the cadets represent the Apollo Eagle family with honor. “This is very 
proud moment for Apollo High School,” he said. 
 
JROTC is a federal program sponsored by the U.S. armed forces in high schools across the country. 
The program is designed to nurture values such as citizenship, service to country and others and 
personal responsibility. 
 
Note to media – Our media partners are invited to see our AHS AFJROTC cadets in action and 
share information about this program with our community. For more information or to schedule 
interviews, contact Col. Paul or Chief Smith at 270-852-7100 or edgar.paul@daviess.kyschools.us 
or franklin.smith@daviess.kyschools.us  
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